City of Sadieville

Regular Meeting Minutes Monday, November 25, 2019 City Hall @ 6:00pm

☐ CALL TO ORDER

- Mayor Wagoner called the November 25, 2019 Regular Meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
- Mayor Wagoner invited everyone to participate in a moment of silence.
- City Clerk Strother conducted the roll call.

ROLL CALL

Mayor Wagoner: Present Public Works Commissioner Cannon: Present Streets, Sidewalks, Trails Commissioner Southworth: Present Parks and Recreation Commissioner Stamper: Present Public Safety Commissioner Reese: Present City Attorney Matthew Stephens: Present Police Chief Bobby Bruner: Present City Clerk Carol Strother: Present

- · Mayor Wagoner determined a quorum was present.
- Mayor Wagoner introduced the first agenda item concerning the approval of the minutes for the
 October 28, 2019 Regular Commission Meeting. Mayor Wagoner also asked the commission if there
 were any questions concerning the financial reports that were emailed to the commission prior to the
 meeting for their review. Commissioner Reese made a motion to approve the minutes and the
 financial reports; Commissioner Southworth seconded the motion; all in favor; motion passes.
- City Attorney Matthew Stephens discussed an issue of owing the Kentucky Retirement System and
 the invoice the city received for a former Sadieville Police Officer, Brandon Blair, who was employed
 in the past. Attorney Stephens will research the issue and contact the retirement system to get a
 clearer understanding.
- Mayor Wagoner talked to the commission about the need for a heater in the Caboose for the winter
 events the city hosts when the Caboose is utilized. The commission discussed. Commissioner Reese
 made a motion to spend up to \$200.00 on a heater for the Caboose; Commissioner Stamper seconded
 the motion; all in favor; motion passes.

- Mayor Wagoner discussed with the commission about an extra printer that was shipped to the city.
 Police Chief Bruner had a printer ordered for the police department and two were accidently shipped.
 Mayor Wagoner asked the commission if they would like to purchase the second printer for city hall or ship it back to the company. The commission decided there was no need to purchase an additional printer for City Hall.
- Mayor Wagoner spoke with KLC about attending the meeting to cover any information or questions
 the commission might have. Mayor Wagoner spoke to Morgan at KLC about their visit. They
 decided to reschedule their commission meeting visit until January 2020. Mayor Wagoner stated that
 if the commission had questions or ideas they would like KLC representatives to address, to draft and
 submit their questions and ideas ahead of time so they are prepared to cover the information.
- Public Safety Commissioner Reese deferred to Police Chief Bobby Bruner to provide information about the arrival of the new police vehicle. Police Chief Bruner stated he is waiting on the radar equipment to arrive before he can take the vehicle to be outfitted by L & W in Lawrenceburg, KY. Police Chief Bruner stated the cost of the new vehicle was reduced by \$300.00 according to the dealer. Mayor Wagoner stated the first payment will be due in May of 2020 and then every 6 months thereafter. A copy of the payment schedule is available if the commission would like to review it.
- Commissioner Cannon informed the commission that Jim Humphrey the handyman will have surgery
 on December 16th and will be unavailable for handyman jobs for about 8 weeks.
- Commissioner Stamper provided information about the Christmas events and the decorating that is
 underway. There will be a city Christmas event on Saturday, 12/7/19 and the Polar Express event
 planned and executed by the Scott County Library and hosted in Sadieville.
- Commissioner Southworth provided information about the completion of the guardrails on Eagle Bend bridge which completes the repairs to be made on the bridge.
- Commissioner Southworth stated the issue with the drainage at Angle Avenue has been addressed and the project has been completed.
- Commissioner Southworth stated she contacted Shane Hastings about the extension of the current snow removal contract. Mr. Hastings agreed to extend the contract for the 2019-2020 winter season at the current rates.
- City Clerk Strother stated the 2019 property tax payments are still being received, and there is no update on the property tax delinquency report.

- City Clerk Strother provided information about the U.S. Census job opportunities. The information
 has been posted on the city's website.
- City Clerk Strother stated the new website was going well. City Clerk Strother asked the
 commission, those who still needed to submit their photo and bio to be posted on the website, to
 email their photo and bio by Monday, 12/15/19. The photos and bio's will be emailed for posting on
 the website after Monday, 12/15/19.
- Commissioner Reese made a motion to adjourn at approximately 6:30 pm; Commissioner Cannon seconded the motion; all in favor; motion passes.

Date of Approval

Rob Wagoner, Mayor

Carol Strother, City Clerk/Treasurer